CITY OF FORT WRIGHT COUNCIL MINUTES
NOVEMBER 16, 2016 — 6:00PM

Mayor Hatter opened the meeting with a Pledge of Allegiance and a moment of silence. The following
members answered roll call, Mr. Bernie Wessels, Mr. Scott Wall, Mr. Joe Averdick and Mr. Mike
Hoerlein. Also present for the meeting were City Administrator Ed Butler, City Attorney Todd McMurtry,
Fire/EMS Chief Steve Schewe, Police Captain Marc Schworer, Public Works Director Tim Maloney and
City Clerk Joyce Woods. Mr. Adam Feinauer, Mr. Dave Abeln and Police Chief Dan Kreinest were
unavailable for the meeting.

ITEMS FOR DISCUSSION

1)

2)

Discussion regarding the Community Heroin Education Blitz event on November 20, 2016

As of this date we have 45 people signed up for this event on November 20, 2016. Everyone will
meet at the City Building and pick up their route and the flyers that will be hung on doors
throughout the city. This is to educate residents on the problems of addiction that touches
everyone’s life in some way.

Discussion regarding City Finances and upcoming projects to include but not limited to Fort
Henry Drive, Amsterdam Road, Five Year Road Plan. City Sidewalk Maintenance and Repair and
the Capital Improvement Plan

Mayor Hatter stated that the City is in great shape at this time. Mr. Butler stated that he and Mr.
Maloney met with Mark Brueggeman and the Highway Department representative regarding
the Amsterdam Road project and the SNK funds. Mr. Butler included in tonight’s packet a
Project Time Line and the different phases that will take place. This details the cost to the City
and Federal Funds earmarked through 2019 for each phase and 4 years of budget expenses.

Discussion followed regarding information received for the Fort Henry Road Project with the
Municipal Road Aid Funds Emergency Request that was submitted.

Five-year road plan discussed.

City Sidewalks maintenance and repair will be discussed with the Community Preservation
Committee and brought back to Council.

Fire/EMS Chief Steve Schewe pointed out that on the regulations for Hazard Mitigation a couple
of things were left not, but have now been added.



Captain Schworer stated that 2 new vehicles were received.

Sergeant Colwell will speak at St. Agnes School on November 30" regarding Social Media, and
that evening there will nigh range at the airport.

Motion by Mr. Averdick, second by Mr. Hoerlein to adjourn the meeting. Roll call vote taken, Averdick,
Hoerlein, Wessels and Wall voting in favor, no one opposed. Motion passed.

Respectfully Submitted,

Dave Hatter, Mayor

Attest:

Joyce Woods, City Clerk



